

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee
September 6th, 2021 Meeting Minutes**

Solo Board		Committee Heads		Club Reps	
Chair – Gary Cameron (GC)	X	Equipment -Jeff Lonsdale (JL)		DCCSD – Robbie Robinson(RR)	X
Vice Chair – Mark Wolfe (MW)	X	Timing and Scoring - Ashley Wille (AW) Larry Chan (LC)	X	SCAT – Nima Abraham (NA)	X
Tres.- Chris Teague (CT)	X	Sound – Eric Sakariassen (ES)	X	SCNAX – Edwin Liu (EL)	X
Sec. - Ric Senior (RS)	X	Novice – Carl Miller (CM)		GUESTS:	
Annual Tech -Hank Yamfang (HY)	X	Membership - Ric Senior(RS)	X		
Registration Chair – Robbie Robinson (RR)		Waiver –			
Region - Peter Bollencker (PB)	X	Safety Stewards - Mark Merivich	X		
Course Design - Todd Cameron (TC)	X			Note abbreviations LE = Lake Elsinore PP = porta potty T&T = Test and Tune	

Topic

CALL TO ORDER – 6:13 PM online. Minutes from approved (GC/CT)

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Treasurer	CT - \$12500 in account, some checks outstanding to be cashed. PP ordered for this weekends event
Viejas Lots	PB - Ran a test event, 2022 scheduled for April 9-10 Viejas May 14-15 Viejas June 11-12 Viejas
LE Lots	2021 Nov grand prix event, need to show a ?SpeedWaiver? for entry 2022 Scheduled for January 8-9 Elsinore February 26-27 Elsinore March 19-20 Elsinore October 1-2 Elsinore October 22-23 Elsinore November 19-20 Elsinore December 3-4 Elsinore
Membership	RS - Four solo numbers sold in the last month. RS - New solo cards \$25 October valid 2022. Renewals for 2021 from November for \$10

Registration	RR - MSR updated for October
SDR BOD	PB - Request in for five track days with Chuckwalla PB - BOD Elections in progress PB - Next Road Rally in November
Equipment	ES - Got shed, picking up the rest of the equipment. PB got trailer light and hitch repaired, brakes need to be fixed in the future. PB fixed both holes..
Timing and Scoring	LC - Planning to be at the practice on Sat to check out laptop after crash
Waivers	RS - No updates
Sound	ES - Ready for LE event this weekend
Novice	EL - Going well
Annual Tech	HY - Going well, will be there on Sunday
Social Media	PB - No updates
Courses	TC - Good to go for setup Friday, probably going to have bow out for 2022
Event Chair Team	NA - Filling up every position becoming a challenge, we need a way to get folks to volunteer.
Safety Steward	MM - Finding it hard to get SS folks to sign up
PAST EVENTS	
Viejas Test Event Aug 14th/15th	PB - Event went well, three events scheduled for next year
UPCOMING EVENTS	
LE Practice/ Champ Sept 11th/12th	Sat ~80 drivers Sun ~48 drivers NA - What did we decide on the 12th and 13th PB - It's a one day event that will have Champ in the morning and practice run/work for whoever wants to say. We will not increase the prices from \$50 at this time
LE Oct 3rd	NA going to send out email with event format this evening.
LE Oct 16th/17th	GC - 16th / 17th Needs an event chair, prefers it's not Nima. Mark will be SS TC - Cannot do Course on 16th/17th but PB volunteered. PB - Dan Wilcox may be able to do Event Chair, MW is going to ask him.
Non-spec	TC - Is going to talk to CAM this w/e (sep 11/12) to see if he can gaslight some volunteerism
OLD BUSINESS	
Member rosters due	RS - Updates from clubs
NEW BUSINESS	

Participant / Volunteer Engagement & Retention	<p>More required. EL to talk to FSAE team.</p> <p>TC - Get a list of items for feedback that we need to get from solo committee group and walk around and get in person responses at events.</p> <p>DB - Do we need a prize?</p> <p>TC - I think that stuff (Prizes) is largely Ignored</p> <p>PB - Asks who is going to put this list of questions together?</p> <p>GC - **Volunteers to put together the list**</p> <p>**later**</p> <p>Group - Discussing dwindling revenue and possible options for getting more participation not limited to, dropping champ days, doing two day champs splitting classes and getting more runs. EL says all novices have no want to do champ days, we all agree it's a younger mentality.</p>
New Dates	<p>TC - new dates were approved via Email (PB sent these dates to Cal Club and will follow-up with Anthony Porta) most other topics *rattled off* were discussed already.</p> <p>Group - Discussed moving season end/start to June overwhelmingly people felt to keep Jan - Dec</p>
Misc	<p>Group / DB - Why are white cards still in place?</p> <p>ES - Spoke to the needs of white cards until the error rate dealing with inconsistencies to use of MSR data (Cars wrong, Class issues stemming from Axware import), also being able to validate data sometimes is worse because of physical issues such as wrong number on car and easier to search for a card to figure it out.</p>
ADJOURNED	8:21 PM - GC - Moving Meeting back but asking for in-person 7pm on 8-27 possibly at JBA (Robbie will org?)
ATTACHMENTS	None